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PLEASE NOTE: There will be no morning Mass 

Monday, December 28 thru Thursday, December 31.  

On Tuesday, there will be Liturgy of the Word with  

Communion Service at Northgate Park at 8:30 am. 

You are invited to attend 8:30 am Mass at Corpus 

Christi on Tuesday, 8:30 am Mass at St. John 

Neumann on Wednesday and 5:00 pm Mass on 

Thursday at Corpus Christi. 

RECONCILIATION :  Saturday at 2:30 p.m. & Seasonal Service 

M ARRIAGE :  Call the Parish Office at least 6 months prior to your 

  wedding.  

BAPTISMS :  Call the Parish Office 

ANOINTING  OF THE SICK /COMMUNION : Call Parish Office 

WELCOME  NEW  MEMBERS . Please contact the Parish Office  

CURRENT  PARISHIONERS :  Moving? New email?  

 Contact the Parish Office. 

PASTORAL  COUNCIL  
Al Grote, Chairperson, 245-9943 

Ryan Vitolo, Vice-Chairperson, 519-1518 

Valerie Nimeskern, Secretary, 288-3254 

David Eby, Member at Large, 385-7675 

Steve Bissmeyer, Member at Large, 923-2633 

Gene Culman, Member at Large, 385-6669 

Shannon Meyer, Member at Large, 385-6970 

John Stehlin, Member at Large,476-9665 

Kevin Wood, Member at Large, 885-9860 

Heather Smith, Development Commission Rep., 923-2893 

Betty Dirr, , Faith Formation Comm. Rep., 385-3954 

Sharon Bachman, Finance Commission Rep., 385-8267  

Patti Rice, Worship Commission Rep., 385-5410 

Larry Weinheimer, Communications Comm. Rep, 652-2563 

St. John the Baptist  
Catholic Parish 
5361 Dry Ridge Road 
Cincinnati, OH 45252 

(513)385-8010  Fax (513)385-8080 
www.stjohnsdr.org 

M ASS SCHEDULE  
Saturday    4:30 pm 

Sunday       8:30 am & 11:00 am 
Weekday & Holyday - See Bulletin 
 

PARISH  OFFICE 
Rev. Timothy S. Kallaher, Pastor 

Deacon Ken Schnur, Pastoral Associate 

Deacon Vincent Lutz 

Amanda Weickert, Director of Religious Education  

Donna Sunderhaus, Business Manager  

Douglas Schmutte, Pastoral Associate for  

     Music/Liturgy  

Rod Dunlap, Director of Youth Ministry  

Tom Cunningham, Plant Manager/Maintenance  

     Supervisor 

Terri Reder, Parish Office Manager 

Michelle Zerhusen, Administrative Assistant  

 

Monday, December 28 
    No Mass 

Tuesday, December 29 

    No Mass 

Wednesday, December 30 
    No Mass 

Thursday, December 31 - New Yearôs Eve 

    No Mass 

Friday, January 1 - Solemnity of Mary 

    10:00 AM  For the Parish 

Saturday, January 2 

    4:30 PM  Carol Wurzelbacher/Bob & Pat Stites 

Sunday, January 3 

    8:30 AM  Patty & Jessica Lutz/Wilma & Bill Reinert 

  11:00 AM  For the Parish 

PRIESTɀS M ASS INTENTIONS  

Are You Aware Page 3 

Bulletin Sponsors Page 10 & 11 

Catholics Come Home Page 7 

Finance Report Page 3 

Liturgical Ministers Page 2 

Musicianôs Notes Page 4 

Office of Christian Formation Page 5 

Shopping Cent$ Page 3 

What is Liturgy, Part Two Page 9 

Youth Ministry Page 6 
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Jesus grew in wisdom, age, and grace in the midst 

of his family.  How is your family growing in the 

midst of these challenging times? Seek out Godôs 

grace. (Luke 2:41-52) 
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Saturday, January 2, 4:30 PM Mass 

Servers: A. Threm, AJ Brockhaus, A. Pettinger 

Lectors:  Elaine Reardon, Jack OôBrien 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Dan Middendorf, Annette 

Arszman, Ed Brutz, Lynn Cracchiolo, Jerry Schmidt, 

Sue Hines 

Sunday, January 3, 8:30 AM Mass 

Servers:  S. Moeller, J. Moeller, Z. Bernecker 

Lectors:  Betty Dirr, Mary Ann Bowling 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Meghan Gabriel, Sandi 

Kasee, Phil Moore, Lisa Severt, Sue Siegert, Laura 

Kruze 

Sunday, January 3, 11:00 AM Mass 

Servers: B. Jung, J. Tewell, O. Tewell 

Lectors: Nisrene Langenbrunner, Tim Lees 

Eucharistic Ministers: Madeline Lees, Taylor 

Greene, Michelle Burke, Andrea Neff, Matthew 

Fejer, John Gilmore, Renee Gilmore, Michael 

Droppelman, Candisse Fejer, Janet Lees 

LITURGICAL  M INISTERS  

PREPARE TO  HEAR GODɀS WORD  

Readings for January 3, 2016 

Solemnity of the Epiphany 

 

Isaiah 60:1-6 

     Godôs presence is the light that illuminates a new 

future for Godôs people, bringing deliverance and 

blessing. 

 

Ephesians 3:2-3. 5-6 

     St. Paul says he was commissioned to make 

known to the world the grace of God that had 

descended upon everyone, including the pagans.  

 

Matthew 2:1-12 

     Wise men from the east are directed to Jesus by a 

star, and they fall on their knees to pay him homage 

and offer him gifts. 

Monday, December 28 
Parish Office Closed 

Monday Marthaôs Group, 10:00 AM 

 

Tuesday, December 29 
Parish Office Closed 

Liturgy of the Word with Communion Service,  

   8:30 AM,  Northgate Atria 

  

Wednesday, December  30 

Parish Office Closed 

 

Thursday, December 31 

Parish Office Closed 

 

Friday, January 1  

Solemnity of Mary, The Holy Mother of God 

Parish Office Closed 

Mass, 10:00 AM, Church 

 

Saturday, January 2 

Reconciliation, 2:30 PM, Reconciliation Chapel 

Mass, 4:30 PM 

 

Sunday, January 3 

Mass, 8:30 AM 

Mass, 11:00 AM 

THIS  WEEK IN  OUR PARISH   

There is still great need for volunteer leaders and 

helpers for the childrenôs liturgy during our weekend 

Masses.  The requirement is for one Mass per month 

and can be for the Mass you normally attend.  In 

addition, substitutes are needed to fill in 

occasionally.  Please contact Deacon Ken at 385-

8010 for more information or to sign-up. 

CHILDREN ɀS LITURGY  

Parish Library Spot  
Now that that the hustle and bustle 

of Christmas is over, why not take 

some time to enjoy a Christmas 

themed book as you relax and 

celebrate the twelve days of 

Christmas?  We have a number of 

these books on the cart.  I will just mention a few:  

The True Gift ï A Christmas Story by Patricia 

MacLachlan, Jesus, the Ultimate Gift by Lance 

Wubbels, The Christmas Box by Richard Paul 

Evans and The Christmas Promise by Donna 

VanLiere.  

CHECK IT OUT!  
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STEWARDSHIP  OF FINANCE  ARE YOU  AWARE  
BY DONNA  SUNDERHAUS  

STEWARDSHIP  

Attention Eucharistic Ministers and Lectors  
The schedule for January - March 2016 will be 

prepared shortly.  Please contact Marcia if there are 

any dates during this time you are not available. 

Submit any changes by no later than December 12.  

She can be reach at 741-2808 or at 

marciaschmidt@cinci.rr.com.  

SHOPPING  CENTS 

Due to the early bulletin deadline,  

the financials will be reported next week.  

Thank you for your generosity. 

SHOPPING CENT$  
Shopping Cent$ will be open before and after weekend 

Masses; however, we will be closed on Thursday, 

December 31.Weekday sales will resume on January 7. 

St. John the Baptist School  

Open House  
 

Thursday, February 4  

6 to 8 pm 

 

Everyone is welcome! 

SAVE  THE DATES 

St John's School Book Fair  
The Annual Scholastic Book Fair will 

kick off at the School's Open House 

on February 4 from 6-8 PM.   

 

If you have any questions or would 

like to help our wonderful library 

volunteers during Book Fair, please 

c o n t a c t  S u e  K a r w i s c h  a t 

mkarwisch@cinci.rr.com. 

ARE YOU AWARE that after 20 years of 

employment (3 in the cafeteria and 17 as Business/

Plant Manager) here at St. Johnôs it is time to say good

-bye? As an employee it has been my pleasure to serve 

you. This is a very special place to me and my family. 

My children received their sacraments here. They all 

went to school here. My father was buried from here. 

That is why I love it here so much. 

 The memories will always be dear to me. The 

people I have met, the improvements I have seen 

happen, the crises we have worked through, the 

difficulty in letting an employee know that they had 

lost their job, hiring new employees, all go into my 

memory bank. 

  I am looking forward to being able to see my 

family more; hitting ñsnoozeò on my alarm and just do 

whatever I want to. I am planning on donating time to 

Corpus Christi Food Bank and Women Helping 

Women (an organization that helps women in crisis). 

 You need to know that I am not leaving you in 

a pinchéour payroll dropped from 49 to 8 when the 

school hired their own Business Manager. Next year, 

school will be collecting all the tuition so that burden 

will be taken away from the parish and our 

maintenance manager is so talented that he took over 

the Plant Manager Position and is doing a wonderful 

job. Terri will be the Business Manager. She is a very 

meticulous, learned very quickly and is still happy. 

The Parish will be saving the bulk of my salary, which 

is a blessing. 

 I have held every job in PTO, started the 

prayer chain, started Everybody Counts program, ran 

the childrenôs Christmas Masses, ran the Good Friday 

program, taught CCD, have chaired or co-chaired the 

Spaghetti Dinner, St. Johnôs Day, Parish Picnic since 

their inception and co-chaired the chicken dinner for 

33 years, worked every Monte Carlo and of course; 

Bingo. 

 And, all of you my friends have been so 

willing to pitch in and help (maybe after me begging). 

Your friendship and support will always bring 

happiness every time I see or think of you. 

 

With fond memories and much love,  

Donna 

ñSee what love the Father has given us, that we should 

be called children of God; and so we are.ò(1 John 3:1) 

 

During this season of giving, let us remember the most 

important gift we have received ï being children of 

God. As Godôs children, itôs important that we express 

our love for others as well. Tell your spouse, children 

and other family members and friends that you love 

them, frequently. 

mailto:mkarwisch@cinci.rr.com
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,42("( -ɀ2ɯ-.3$2ɯ 
BY DOUG SCHMUTTE  

Week by Week Through the Year  o f  Mercy  

I 
magine: three New Yearôs celebrations in little 

over a month! In late November, Advent began 

the new liturgical year; December 8, the Jubilee 

Year of Mercy; this coming Friday, the New 

Year 2016. In todayôs Gospel, after three days of 

anguish, Mary tells Jesus how desperately she and 

Joseph have been searching for him. Mary could be 

speaking for the whole human race. With religious 

persecutions raging, international and domestic 

conflicts seething, our family and friends suffering 

various difficulties, not to mention our own personal 

problems, how much our world needs Jesus as 

another New Year veiled in mystery begins! As we 

pray for Godôs mercy to enfold our world and 

embrace each of us in 2016, let our New Yearôs 

resolution be to live the Jubilee Year of Mercy by 

being for others, as Mary was, a channel of Godôs 

mercy and an instrument of Christôs peace. 

 
ðPeter Scagnelli, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co., Inc. 

T 
his weekend we celebrated the feast of The 

Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph. 

I found the following reflection on this feast 

and thought Iôd share it with you. This was 

written by a colleague, Jerry Galipeau: ñJesus, the Son 

of God, the Word made Flesh, the Savior of the world, 

was born into a family. He had a mother and a foster 

father...He was part of a community of faith, a mem-

ber of a village. He grew up and matured and was 

taught about the God of His ancestors. [The Gospel 

we heard this weekend] can be a comfort to every par-

ent who has struggled through a childôs adolescence. 

But it is more than a story capturing a moment of ten-

sion within the family. There was probably more than 

one time that Joseph said to him, óMake sure youé,ô 

or Mary asked, óHow many times do I have to tell 

youé?ô 

ñJesus grew up, as any human being does, passing 

from infancy to childhood to being a tween, and then 

a teen. The Gospel reminds us that he óadvanced in 

wisdom and age and favor before God and man.ô 

ñJesus gradually became aware of his Fatherôs 

call. This is what every parent raises their child to do; 

to listen for Godôs call in their lives. We are called as 

well to be a holy ï not a perfect ï family.ò 

This weekend we sang as our gathering hymn 

ñOnce in Royal Davidôs City.ò This Christmas hymn 

text was written by Cecil Frances Alexander and pub-

lished in the book ñHymns for Little Childrenò in 

1848. It was written to explain this part of the Apos-

tlesô Creed: ñWho was conceived by the Holy Spirit, 

born of the Virgin Mary.ò Each verse explores part of 

the contrast between Jesusô divinity and humanity. 

The first verse contrasts the grand idea of ñroyal 

Davidôs city 

(Jerusalem) 

with the low-

liness of a 

cattle-shed, 

and the sec-

ond, the 

glory of 

heaven, from 

where he came, with the poverty of earth to which 

he came. The hymn ends by reminding us that Christ 

has ascended into glory, where we shall see him, as 

he states in John 14: I will go and prepare a place for 

you, and I will come back to take you with me that 

where I am you also may be. 

Interestingly enough this hymn has been the pro-

cessional hymn every year since 1918 at Kingôs Col-

lege Cambridge on their Christmas Eve celebration 

of Lessons and Carols, and continues still today. The 

hymn, sung there, usually begins with a solo young 

male voice singing the first verse a cappella and then 

the choir joining in on the second verse. Finally the 

entire assembly joins in on the third verse and all 

sing the remainder of the hymn.  

Though maybe not as well known to us as many 

other of our Christmas hymns, ñOnce in Royal 

Davidôs Cityò is a very wonderful text for us to sing 

on this day as we celebrate The Holy Family. I 

highly recommend searching youtube for the Kingôs 

College arrangement. It truly is wonderful to listen 

and watch. Also, WGUC (90.9 FM) broadcasts the 

service live every Christmas Eve. 

Have a wonderful week and enjoy YOUR Holy 

Family!!  
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to LOVE as  

GOD LOVES 

 

By Amanda Weickert 

 

 Christ has come! I hope you had a blessed and 

joyful Christmas! We receive so many gifts during this 

season; it is a wonderful reminder of how our very 

existence is itself a gift from God. Christmas helps us 

to grow in generosity and gratitude as we gaze in awe 

at all God has given to us: all of creation, our own 

eternal life, and even his own body and blood in the 

Eucharist!   

 And yet we can also notice an emptiness or 

yearning within ourselves that all the gift-giving of 

Christmas only highlights. We are truly thankful for 

all we have received both physically and spiritually 

but the very bounty of these gifts emphasizes our gut 

feeling that there is still something crucial that we are 

missing. We still seek that christic joy which 

permeates our beings regardless of our daily  

obligations, weaknesses, and disappointments.   

 The gospel of todayôs feast of the Holy Family 

reminds us that even Mary and Joseph had to search 

for Jesus. Though Christ our Savior was born but into 

their own family they still needed to seek him out. 

 Have you ever thought you were journeying 

with Christ ever to realize you had left him behind 

somewhere along the way? Have you set everything 

aside and searched for Christ in your own life with the 

desperation and single-mindedness of a parent 

searching for a missing child?   

  Maybe this Christmas Season Christ is calling 

us to search for him, like Mary and Joseph, so that we 

can return him to the center of our own family lives.  

As Christ said to Mary: ñDid you not know that I must 

be in my Fatherôs house?ò We can start our own 

search for God there too: in his Church. 

 

 Lord Jesus Christ, child of Mary and 

Joseph and teacher in the temple, help me to find 

you in my own innermost being. Fill me with the 

wisdom and perseverance to seek you 

wholeheartedly until we dwell together eternally in 

your kingdom.  Amen. 

The JOY of the GOSPEL 

ñSometimes we are tempted to 

find excuses and complain, 

acting as if we could only be 

happy i f  a thousand 

conditions were met. To some 

extent this is because our 

ñtechnological society has succeeded in multiplying 

occasions of pleasure, yet has found it very difficult to 

engender joy.ò  I can say that the most beautiful and 

natural expressions of joy which I have seen in my life 

were in poor people who had little to hold on to. I also 

think of the real joy shown by others who, even amid 

pressing professional obligations, were able to 

preserve, in detachment and simplicity, a heart full of 

faith. In their own way, all these instances of joy flow 

from the infinite love of God, who has revealed 

himself to us in Jesus Christ. I never tire of repeating 

those words of Benedict XVI which take us to the very 

heart of the Gospel: ñBeing a Christian is not the 

result of an ethical choice or a lofty idea, but the 

encounter with an event, a person, which gives life 

a new horizon and a decisive direction.ò 

 Amanda Weickert                     
 

aweickert@stjohnsdr.org 
 

 

It would be my joy to meet with you and discuss our 

beautiful faith!  Please feel free to call or schedule an 

appointment any time! 
___________________________________________ 

Volunteer Needed 
 Would you like to help out with our weekly 

SEEDS preschool program which runs during the 

11:00 am Sunday Mass?  We need a volunteer 

beginning in January to help during this program 

which teaches 3-4 year olds about our Catholic faith 

and shares with them the weekly gospel.   

If you are over 18 and VIRTUS compliant 

p lease contact  Amanda Weicker t  a t 

aweickert@stjohnsdr.org.  There is a possibility that 

multiple volunteers could share this position and trade 

off weeks.  The program cannot run without a second 

adult each week so please consider planting seeds of 

faith with our 3-4 year olds!  

 

Office of Christian Formation  
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High School Ministry  
 

This past Sunday, some of our high school youth 

gathered to continue a new High School ministry 

program here called CHOSEN. It was a great night 

for the youth to get to know one another better as 

well as begin to pray and think about some difficult 

life questions such as ñWhere is God in my life?ò. 

We also had a great time with a gift exchange and 

Christmas party. Please continue to pray for our high 

school youth as they begin this journey of drawing 

closer to Christ and learning more about themselves. 

We will meet again on Sunday, January 3 at 7:00 PM 

in the Youth Ministry room.  

Young Adult Ministry  

 
This past Tuesday, our young adults gathered for an 

evening of Gospel reflection, awesome conversation, 

and fellowship afterwards. If you are interested in 

joining our Young Adult Group here at St. Johnôs, 

please contact Rod Dunlap at rdunlap@stjohnsdr.org.  

 

 

 

Junior High Ministry  

 
Just a reminder to all our Eighth Grade students that 

the next Confirmation Prep meeting will be held on 

Thursday, January 14 at 7:00 PM in the Gathering 

Space.  We continue to ask all our parishioners to 

pray for these students as they prepare for this 

Sacrament. 

Êè. ÁãÜâMç ÐãéèÜ ÕâØ 

Young Adult Ministries 

want to wish each of 

you a blessed Christmas 

Season and  

a joyful New Year!  
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CATHOLICS  COME HOME 


